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COMMUNITY THANKSGIVING MEAL 
We will be hosting a Community Thanksgiving Meal on Thanksgiving Day, 
Thursday, November 22.  The meal will be served in Connection Court 
from 11:00 AM until 1:00 PM.  We are in need of financial donations, pie 
donations and volunteers who are willing to help.  Sign-up opportunities 
will begin on Sunday, November 4. Monetary donations should be clearly 
marked as Thanksgiving meal and can be placed in the offering plate or 
sent to the church office.  Deliveries will also be available.  Delivery  
requests can be made by calling the church of-
fice, on or before November 20.  For more  
information, contact the church office at  
574-583-5545. 

#MUMCisTHANKFUL 
While we are thankful all year long, November often 
becomes a month that is filled with gratitude. This 
year we are spreading that thankfulness as a church 
family. For the whole month of November we are invit-
ing you to share what you are thankful for. This can 
be something small or something really big. Share it 
on social media, record a snapchat, post on facebook 
or come into the church building and leave a note in 
our ñBox of Thanksò and your story will be posted 
throughout the week. Use the hashtag 
#MUMCisTHANKFUL to share. This month letôs be 
filled with gratitude.  
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IN ALL THINGS GIVE THANKS 
This November our sermons will be focusing on giv-
ing thanks. In the book of Psalms thankfulness and 
gratitude are mentioned several times, and it might 
not always be the kind of thanks we might expect. 
Be there all month as we explore how to give 
thanks in all things, at all times.  



When I was in college I was in IUôs marching band. Our director, Mr. England, had a 
number of favorite sayings that made no sense to an outsider, but if you were in the band you 
knew exactly what he was talking about.  One such saying was ñDonôt throw glass.ò  He had 
shortened the longer saying ñPeople in glass houses donôt throw stones.ò  Whenever a group 
or individual would be reprimanded for being out of line or making a stupid mistake, Mr. Eng-
land would routinely correct them in front of the entire band.  On some occasions, other band 
members in their ñself-righteousnessò would hiss to express their disapproval and to communi-
cate, ñhow could you do such a stupid thing?ò  Whenever there was ñself-righteousò hissing, Mr. 
England would say, ñDonôt throw glass.ò  His words of warning were a reminder to each of us 
that we might be the next person out of line or the next group to be yelled at. 

As Mr. England said, ñDonôt throw glass,ò I would often think of Jesusô words in John 
8:7b when He was standing with a crowd of people who were ready to stone a woman caught 
in adultery.  Jesus said, ñIf any one of you is without sin, let him be the first to throw a stone at 
her.ò   

We live in a day where there is a lot of ñglass throwing.ò  With an election looming in just 
a few days, the politicians may be the most obvious throwers, but it is so easy to be critical of 
others.  We criticize actions and we criticize motivations.  We treat people with skepticism, ra-
ther than giving them the benefit of the doubt.  Politicians may be an easy target for us to point 
to, but in the words of an old hymn, ñItôs me, itôs me, oh Lord, standing in the need of prayer.ò   

A retired bishop in the United Methodist Church, Bishop Felten E. May, once said, ñAs a 
nation, we are an addicted people who want to feel good without living healthy lives.  We want 
to feel righteous without doing justly.  We want to feel loved without devoting ourselves to lov-
ing relationshipséBut, we can get better; the way forward is through self-examination, a com-
mitment to recovery, and a rediscovery of Godôs Spirit in our midst.ò  
 As United Methodist we talk about extending grace: giving someone a gift they have 
done nothing to deserve.  We talk about mercy: withholding a punishment or penalty from 
someone who does deserve it.  We talk about loving our neighbor.  Love, grace and mercy 
does more for making a positive difference than ñthrowing glass.ò   

As Godôs people, may we not ñthrow glass,ò but may we spend some time in self-
examination.  We have all sinned and fallen short of Godôs perfect will.  In our church every 
Sunday morning there are people who are struggling with addictions, feelings of being unloved 
or unwanted and even those who are suffering from self-righteousness.  May we live as a com-
munity of faith where broken lives are put back together.  May we be a community of healing 
and redemption where we ñdonôt throw glass.ò   

 
Yours in Christ, 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
COMMUNITY THANKSGIVING SERVICE, SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 18 
 
 There will be a Community Thanksgiving Service at the First Presbyterian church, locat-
ed at the corner of Illinois and Broadway in downtown Monticello.  The service will begin at 
6:00 PM on Sunday, November 18 and several of the area churches will be participating.   

REVOLUTION! 
Our Middle School Students had a lot of fun 
at our Revolution Lock In and we look forward 
to a great, and thankful, November!  We are 
going to be programming less in November 
so that our students can spend more time 
with their families, but will have a few great 
nights of Revolution! 
  4 - Revolution at 5p.m. 
11 - Revolution at 5p.m. (We will assist in 
packing Operation Christmas Child Boxes) 
18 - Revolution at 5p.m. (Thanksgiving Meal! 
All students need to bring a side or dessert.) 
25 - No Revolution 
 
 
648 
This month we will be looking at forgiveness  
as something that God gives and we are 
called to do to show we are thankful for Christ. Below is our schedule and what we are learning. 
  4 - 648 at 6:48pm Week 1: The more you hold on to a grudge, the more it holds on to you.  
11 - 648 at 6:48pm Week 2: Forgiven people forgive.  
18 - 648 at 6:48pm (Thanksgiving Meal: each student needs to bring a side or dessert.)  
   Week 3: Healing takes time.   
25 - No 648 
 
#ADULTING 
This month is our #adulting Supply Drop, where we will be sending care packages to our college 
students and those serving in the military. If you are or know of  such a student or service member 
in the life of our church please contact Pastor Justin. Our monthly #adulting meeting will be at the 
Cracker Barrel in Lafayette on Thursday, November 8th at 6pm. We will see you there! 
 

BIBLE SWORD DRILLS  
The 11:00 am, Adventures in Faith class, have reintroduced Bible Sword Drills. This is a fun time of 
learning the books of the Bible; prizes are given after the children receive a certain number of stars 
for finding Bible verses the fastest. There are helpers available (youth and adults) for beginners. 
This happens once a  month so come and join the fun on Sunday, November 4th!  

DONôT THROW GLASS 



CHILDRENôS MINISTRIES: Supporting families with children in creating lifelong followers of  
Jesus Christ.   

 

 

It's November, which means Christmas is on our brains for Children's Ministries! This is the month 
for our annual Operation Christmas Child dinner! We have started off great with collecting items, 
and will continue collections until November 11th. On November 4th the children will be asking for 
donations one last time at both services. That evening our 4th and 5th grade students at Friend-
ship Connection will get to go shopping for more gifts to fill Operation Christmas Child boxes. This 
is such a special experience for everyone involved! On November 11th we will not be meeting for 
a regular Friendship Connection. This is an opportunity for families to come and partake in a meal 
and help pack boxes for children across seas who do not normally receive Christmas gifts. Last 
year we packed well over 200 boxes! This year our goal is 275! The event will start at 5 and go 
until all the boxes are packed! We will need a cleanup crew as well that night. If you are interested 
in setting up, planning, or being a part of the cleanup crew please contact Sarah Cason or Darci 
Miller!  
  
Just a heads up! Friendship Connection will not be meeting on November 25th as the Twin Lakes 
Schools will be on Thanksgiving Break. 
  
Lastly, we are starting a new tradition at Friendship Connection. Instead of singing every month, 
each class will have something special to do one month of the program year. Our first class up is 
our K-1st graders. They have been working on a song and dance that they will be performing on 
November 11th at The Current! Bring your dancing shoes because audience participation is en-
couraged. ;)  

DID YOU KNOW? 
 
* If you are over age 70 1/2 and taking Required Minimum Distributions (RMDs) from a retirement 
account, you may designate those monies or a portion of them to MUMC and NOT pay income tax! 
 
* If you have stock which has appreciated in value, you may gift it to MUMC and NOT pay the tax on 
the capital gain. 
 
Check with your financial advisor to take advantage of the ideas that would be most beneficial for 
you.   

MONTICELLO ANNUAL LIGHTED CHRISTMAS PARADE 
Our slogan this year will be Joy to the World. Matt and Kelly Kiser will be 
heading up the design and construction of our float again this year. We 
need all hands on deck to make this happen!  
 
Building Nights: Monday, November 26

th
 6-8pm, Wednesday, November 

28, 6-8pm and final touches Friday, November 30, 6-8pm. The parade is 
Saturday, December 1

st
 at 6pm. 

 
Donations needed: Bubbles for kiddos to blow, a bubble machine would 
be great, rocks, 10 to 20 lbs size, rocks can be returned if need be just 
put name and number on them. LED lights, cool white strands or cool 
white icicle. Please let the Kisers know if you can make it to one of the 
decorating sessions. 574-870-2782 
 

WISH LIST 
 
As we come to the end of the year, there are a number of items on the wish list for various minis-
tries in the life of the church.  If you would like to purchase one of these items or donate toward the 
cost of the purchase, please mark you gift as ñWish Listò and identify the project you would like to 
support. 
 
LIFE Student Ministry 
12 Person Archery Tag Set-$2200 
Rolling Basketball Rack-$60 
Popcorn Machine-$250 
Table Tennis Paddles and Balls-$40 
SpikeBall Set- $40 
New Menôs Basketballs (5x)-$20 each 
Nintendo Switch-$250 
 
The Current Equipment 
IPad & connectors to run soundboard from stage during rehearsals- $430 
Replace an aging microphone-$300 
 
Office 
Telephone for secretary to monitor extensions in use throughout our facility- $235 
Laser Printer for Financial Office- $600 
Guest chairs for Pastor Kellyôs office-$200 each 
Desk chair for Pastor Kellyôs office-$150 
  
Childrenôs Ministry 
Banner and stand (2x)-$165 
Easy Risers-$2,000 
Nursery-Wall mirror with pull up bar- $180 
Wall Sensory Toys (4) prices range from $400 to $550 
 
Sanctuary 
We still need $9000 to complete sanctuary carpeting.   
 
 
THE SALVATION ARMY NEEDS BELL RINGERS 
We work in conjunction with Salvation Army in our community responding to families in need.      
The Salvation Army will conduct their annual Red Kettle Campaign once again this year from      
November 23 until December 24.  If you would like to volunteer to ring a bell at one of the 7 kettles 
in Monticello, please call the White County Salvation Army at 574-297-8547 or Jay and Andi Janke 
at 574-583-9848. 


